
Newsflash   
Federal Employees’ Group Life Insurance 

Premiums Rate Changes

The Office of Personnel Management (OPM) issued Benefits 
Administration Letter (BAL) 21-204, which announced changes to 
premium rates in certain categories of Federal Employees’ Group Life 
Insurance (FEGLI) coverage. Effective October 1, 2021, FEGLI premium 
rates will increase for employee Basic Insurance, annuitant Basic 
Insurance at 50 percent Reduction and No Reduction, and for older age 
bands of Options B and C. Most premium rates for Options A, B, and C 
will decrease. 

OPM will update the FEGLI Handbook and website resources. The full 
details and list of new FEGLI premium rates that become effective 
October 1, 2021 are provided in the BAL and attachment links below.

BAL 21-204: https://www.opm.gov/retirement-services/publications-
forms/benefits-administration-letters/2021/21-204.pdf

Attachment https://www.opm.gov/retirement-services/publications-
forms/benefits-administration-letters/2021/21-204a1.pdf

Questions?  
Contact: dodhra.mc-alex.dcpas.mbx.benefits-

contacts@mail.mil
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